  TOWN OF BROOKFIELD

Water Department

MEETING MINUTES
August 12, 2020
Posted Meeting: The meeting of the Brookfield Water Department was called to order at 11:01 a.m. in the office of the Water Department. 

In Attendance: Donald Taft, Al Jones and Robert Barnes.
Superintendent: Dennis Clarke
Minutes taken by Administrative Assistant; Holly Chisholm
Guest: Marlene Fairbrother

Guest: David Holdcraft

 Minutes
Water Commissioners reviewed and accepted the minutes from January 8th, June 10th and July 8th of 2020.  All in favor.
Guest
Mrs. Fairbrother is on the agenda for this meeting; absent at this time.
Balance Due
At this time there is an outstanding balance of $9,000.00 due to the water department. This amount is an increase due at this time from previous billings. 
Shut Off
Dennis will look into the laws regarding the shut off for non-payment during the covid crisis. 
Mailings
Dennis talked with the Brookfield Post Office regarding residents on certain streets in town that did not receive their water bills. The post office will be working with the water department for the next billing cycle.
On-Line Payments
Holly and Dennis will do more research regarding the on-line payment process and get a more accurate cost. 

Redevelopment of Wells

Dennis discussed redevelopment of 05G and02G. Discussion will take place at a later meeting. 
Commitment
Commissioner’s signed for the 2nd commitment for fy21.
Bulk Water-$1,618.00.
Website
Dennis reached out to Tom George regarding the updating of the website for the water department. We still have no resolution.
Special Town Meeting
Adjustment for the town budget; warrant closes on the 15th of September.

Rate Changes
Dennis suggested the following rate changes.

Shut off fee-35.00

Non payment shut off fee-75.00-hold at this time.

Demand Fee-hold at this time. 

Seasonal Billing Cycle
Dennis discussed that the rules and regulations should be followed with the shut off of the seasonal camps. They will now be billed 2x per year if shut off is after October 1st. 
Adjourn

Commissioners have agreed to adjourn the meeting at 12:30 p.m. Mr. Taft will post the next meeting for September 9, 2020.

